
Victor & Robin Rouse September & October, 2024

“On the Road Again” 
In the midst of our busy season of Fires 
conferences, God has been pleased to give 
Robin and I opportunities to minister to a few 
local churches in the US.  We participated in a 
missions emphasis Sunday at Bible Baptist 
Church in Kingsport, TN at the end of August.  
It was a sweet time with the other missionaries 
and to feed our friendship with Pastor Wagner 
and his wife.   

In September, we went to Mountain View Baptist in 
Birmingham where we did THREE combined Spanish-
English services.  Whew!!  What a challenge.  I brought 
messages translating for myself in each one.  Praise the 
Lord!  Pastor Rouse seemed to be pleased with what was 
accomplished that day.   

In October we traveled to Land O’Lakes, Florida for a 
special missions emphasis Sunday that was called 
“Christmas in October”.  It is named such (with all the 
decorations and music of the season) to raise special 
funds to give all their missionaries a special Christmas 
offering to help with personal needs each might have.  It 
was truly a special day with a heart-warming spirit in those 
dear folks.  This is something they have done for years 
and is a huge blessing to their missionaries.  Pastor 
Peterson has pastored this work for 44 years, and he and 

his wife Denise were very gracious 
to us.  In September we also were 
present for the celebration (in 
which we participated) of the 40th 
anniversary of Iglesia Bautista 
Reconciliacion, the church our son-
in-law pastors in Margate, Florida.  
It is amazing what God has been 
doing there in these last two years. 
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2024 Year-to-Date Fires 

Our conference ministry has 
continued to be used of the 
Lord.  Since our last letter we 
have had conferences in…  

El Salvador, Colombia, Honduras and Chile.  
More than 206 pastors, leaders, and workers 
received at least 109 lessons or messages in 
these four conferences.  We saw an amazing 
response to God’s working in Chile where 60 
brethren surrendered their lives to serve the Lord 
in full-time service.  Yay! More workers for HIS 
harvest.  We know of at least 38 salvation 
decisions too. 

Our next conferences are in Guatemala and the 
Philippines in November.  In December we go to 
Jujuy, Argentina and Managua, Nicaragua.  Lord 
willing, I will be participating in the conference in 
Argentina.  Please be praying for these 
conferences and the speakers. 

Prayer Needs 

We continue to appreciate your prayers for my brother 
Ed.  He finally got to go home after more than two 
months of intensive and rehabilitative care from his 
heart surgery.  But now this week he came down with 
pneumonia and an infection and has been hospitalized 
again.  Pray for God to work wonderfully in his body. 

Please be praying for our country and the elections.  
May God raise up leaders of noble character. 
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Bogota, Colombia

Surrendered to Full-time service in Chile

Our daughter & son-in-law with 
our wonderful grandchildren
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